From: Tricia Burford Mactier

Sent: September 2, 2020 7:31 AM

To: Laura Moy **Subject:** Pot Farm

Dear Laura,

I wanted to take a moment of your time to express my anger and frustration with the Town in allowing a pot farm to be built near my home in Oldcastle. I feel betrayed and deceived that the Town chose to interpret the 1987 by-laws as allowing a greenhouse for the use of growing cannabis, rather than following the usual planning practice of requiring an amendment to the official plan, zoning by-laws, and public input. To me, this feels like a case of sneaky, dirty politics and it is a total disregard for the residence at this end of the municipality.

A pot farm is a poor use of the limited land that is available for future housing developments in Oldcastle. It is also strongly unwanted and unwelcomed by those of us who reside in Oldcastle today. Again, clearly illustrates the continued disregard that the Town of Tecumseh has for our quality of life!

Thank you for your time,

Tricia Mactier